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Annual Chapter Report 

Please complete your Annual Chapter Report, adhering strictly to the format below, and submit it to the National Office via e-mail (RhoChi@unc.edu) by May 15.

Date of report submission: May 15, 2015
Name of School/College: University of Arizona, College of Pharmacy
Chapter name and region: Alpha Psi, Region VIII
Chapter advisor’s name and e-mail address: Dr. Nathan Cherrington (cherrington@pharmacy.arizona.edu)
(If chapter has a co-advisor, please list name and email address): N/A

For split campuses, please list advisor and email address for each campus, if applicable: N/A

Delegate who attended the Rho Chi Annual Meeting: Sue Lee and Caroline Riedel

Date delegate’s name submitted to Rho Chi: February 24, 2015

Past year’s officers and e-mail addresses: 
President: Sue Lee (suelee@pharmacy.arizona.edu)

Vice President: Caroline Riedel (riedel@pharmacy.arizona.edu)
Secretary: Alyssa Hinchman (hinchman@pharmacy.arizona.edu)
Treasurer: Hilary Boles (boles@pharmacy.arizona.edu)
Historian: Tatiana Sawyer (sawyer@pharmacy.arizona.edu)
New officers and e-mail addresses for next academic year:

President: Sara Weinstein (Weinstein@pharmacy.arizona.edu)
Vice President: Kelsey Royball (royball@pharmacy.arizona.edu)
Secretary: Ronald Velasquez (velasquez@pharmacy.arizona.edu)
Treasurer: Julie Brozio (brozio@pharmacy.arizona.edu)
Historian: Armando Morales (amorales@pharmacy.arizona.edu)

Number of Rho Chi student members at college or school, listed by class year and program (and by campus if more than one campus): 

Doctorate of Pharmacy (PharmD Candidates): 

Class of 2015: 20

Class of 2016: 19

Class of 2017: 16

Graduate school (PhD Candidates): 4

Meetings: 
	Date
	Attendance
	Agenda
	Action Steps

	September 9, 2014: Officer Meeting 
	Officers (5 members)
	· Plan for obtaining

organization 

recognition through 

the University of 

Arizona

· Plan for 

Pharmacokinetics 

review sessions 

· Prepare for Fall 

Academic 

Achievement Recognition 

Breakfast

· Discuss college’s new exam policy
	· Finished paperwork and attended mandatory meetings to obtain recognition through the University

· Scheduled date, time, and place for two review sessions

· Scheduled date, time, and place for Academic Achievement Breakfast

	September 17, 2014: 

General Meeting
	Tucson campus: 13 members 

Phoenix campus: 1 member 
	· Pharmacokinetic review session sign-up sheet

· Prepare for Fall Academic Achievement Recognition Breakfast


	· Four members signed up to help put on the first review session

· Obtained list of students earning GPAs > 3.5, planned to order certificates for these individuals

	October 14, 2014: Officer Meeting
	Officers (5 members)
	· Prepare for Fall Academic Achievement Recognition Breakfast

· Discussion of philanthropy events

· Discussion of fundraisers
	· Invited 175 students to the Academic Achievement Breakfast  

· Planned to review old exams 

· Prepared certificates, selected speakers, ordered food from vendors 

	October 21, 2014: General meeting
	Tucson campus: 9 members 

Phoenix campus: 1 member 
	· Discussed the idea of inducting graduate students (non-PharmD) 


	· Sent out surveys to members regarding graduate student (non-PharmD) induction

	November 17, 2014: Officer Meeting
	Officers (5 members)
	· Discussed Adopt-a-family project and circulated the family’s wish list
	· Earned $146.50 through first bake sale



	November 19, 2014: General Meeting
	Tucson campus: 13 members 

Phoenix campus: 1 member
	· Pharmacokinetic review session sign-up sheet

· Discuss fundraiser ideas
	· Delivered toys/ gifts to the family
· Four members signed-up to help put on the second review session

	February 2, 2015: Officer Meeting
	Officers (5 members)
	· Plan for Spring Initiation Banquet

· Plan for voting of changes in bylaw in order to induct graduate students
· Plan for voting of new members 


	· Selected date of initiation banquet, contacted venues for event, contacted appropriate faculty to help select new members based on GPA

· Registered official chapter delegates for APhA Annual 

	February 10, 2015: General Meeting
	Tucson campus: 13 members 

Phoenix campus: 1 member
	· Election of new members (PharmD students)
	· Voted in new members

· Sent new member dues to national office

· Sent out invitations to new candidates

	March 2, 2015:

Officer Meeting
	Officers (5 members)
	· Discussed ideas for banquet program, decorations, and food

· Selected speaker for initiation banquet
	· Invited guest speaker for the banquet

	March 10, 2015: General Meeting 
	Tucson campus: 13 members

16 new initiates

Phoenix campus: 1 member 
	· New officer elections

· Election of new members (graduate students)

· Update on initiation banquet
	· Elected new officers

· Voted in new members

· Sent new member dues to national office

· Sent out invitations to new candidates

	April 6, 2015: Officer Meeting 
	Officers (5 members)
	· Discuss plans for initiation banquet

· Rehearsed initiation ceremony
	· Finalized guest count

· Finalized banquet details




Strategic Planning: 

The goals of the Alpha Psi chapter were to promote academic excellence and intellectual leadership in pharmacy. Our chapter members strived to achieve these goals by holding review sessions and tutoring for our peers, and recognizing academic excellence during the Fall Academic Achievement Breakfast and Spring Initiation Ceremony. Our chapter emphasized high standards of conduct and character by giving back to the Tucson community through philanthropy projects. 

Activities: (Please refer to Appendix 1)
Fall Academic Achievement Breakfast 
Alpha Psi hosted an Academic Achievement Recognition Breakfast during the fall semester to honor all students who earned a minimum cumulative GPA of 3.5 or higher during pharmacy school. The tradition to recognize such students has been a yearly event for over 6 years. Students were rewarded with a national certificate signed by the Dean of the College of Pharmacy, Dr. Bootman. Our chapter advisor, Dr. Nathan Cherrington, and an esteemed alumni and professor, Dr. Metta Lou Henderson, addressed the students. They encouraged continued perseverance and attainment of academic excellence. 

Pharmacokinetics Review Session

Alpha Psi members volunteered to conduct Pharmacokinetic review sessions for the third year class. This is an ongoing activity that has occurred for many years based on student demand. The review sessions were well attended and received. These review sessions were held prior to all midterm exams. This year, two review sessions were organized in the fall semester.  
Adopt-A-Family 

The Alpha Psi chapter organized a college-wide program to adopt a family for the holidays through the Salvation Army of Tucson. We not only encouraged the students to take part in our campaign, but also the faculty and staff. It was our goal to fulfill the family’s wish list of clothing and toys, and provide a $150 gift card for a local grocery store. A copy of the family’s wish list was circulated among pharmacy students and faculty. Items were collected throughout the month of December. We exceeded our initial campaign goal. We received additional children’s toys, clothes, and books as well as generous monetary donations from students and members of the faculty. All of the donations were neatly wrapped and delivered to the Salvation Army. It was also incredibly rewarding to see the student body unite and make a holiday wish come true for the less fortunate in our community. The Adopt-A-Family program has been a philanthropy tradition for our chapter, and this activity will continue for years to come.

Alumni Outreach 

Last year’s officers began developing an alumni database for Alpha Psi chapter. With the help of the Department of Development at the University of Arizona, College of Pharmacy, we continued to work on this database’s progression. In particular, the officers and the Department of Development have begun finding current contact information for Alpha Psi members. This database will allow for alumni outreach in activities and events. The incoming officers will continue to work on this database’s progression. 

Bake Sale 

This year, the Alpha Psi chapter organized a bake sale at the College of Pharmacy. Individuals were asked to make a small monetary donation in exchange for baked goods. All funds obtained from the bake sale were donated to the Salvation Army of Tucson’s Adopt-A-Family project. 

Financial/ Budgeting: (Please refer to Appendix 2)
The annual budget was determined based on expected expenses from previous years. The major expenses came from the Fall Academic Recognition Breakfast and the annual Spring Initiation Banquet. For the past few years, an alumnus from ScriptSave (a local pharmacy benefits manager company) provides a donation of $1,500. Additional revenue came from the R. Ken Coit Endowed Chair Fund, which provides monetary donations to student activities. Additionally, we have increased the total number of new inductees by opening the membership opportunity to qualifying graduate students and their chapter dues contributed towards increasing chapter’s budget. Lastly, the officers decreased the budget for the initiation banquet and recognition breakfast by approximately ~15%, in comparison to last year. Accordingly, the officers significantly improved the finances of the chapter by the end of the academic year. Due to the increased budget, we expect next year’s officers to broaden philanthropic and community events. 

Initiation Function: 

This year, the annual Initiation Banquet was held on April 8th, 2015. Like last year, the event took place at Lodge on the Desert in Tucson, AZ. ScriptSave, an annual contributor, provided financial support for the banquet. We also received additional funding for the banquet from the R. Ken Coit Endowed Chair Fund.  The banquet included a 3 course-dinner for all attendees. 

Inductees to the Rho Chi Society, Alpha Psi chapter included 16 students from the Class of 2017, 5 students from the Class of 2016, and 4 students from Ph.D. program. After the initiation ceremony, the installation of the new officers for the 2015-2016 academic year was performed. Sara Weinstein was installed as the new President, Kelsey Royball as Vice President, Ronald Velasquez as Secretary, Armando Morales as Historian, and Julie Brozio as Treasurer. 

The Spring Initiation Banquet is organized annually to honor the academic achievements of a very dedicated group of Doctor of Pharmacy students. Attendees this year included: Dr. J Lyle Bootman (Dean of the College of Pharmacy), Dr. Theodore Tong, (Associate Dean of the College of Pharmacy), Dr. Metta Lou Henderson (esteemed alumnus of the College of Pharmacy), numerous current and former faculty Rho Chi members, and Rho Chi members from Class of 2015 and 2016.  Dr. Lucinda Maine gave the address for the evening’s event. Dr. Maine is currently the executive vice president and CEO of the American Association of Colleges of Pharmacy.

Evaluation/Reflection: 

The Alpha Psi chapter has not been exceedingly active in recent history. The activity of the chapter is mostly stagnant with poor member participation. However, this year our chapter opened membership invitation to graduate students to foster interprofessionlism among different areas of pharmacy science and to enhance member participation. Feedback regarding integration of graduate students into the current chapter received immensely positive feedback.  

Despite our achievements, our officers recognized areas in which our chapter desperately requires improvement. Foremost, our members felt our chapter lacked in promoting health initiatives, such as immunization clinics and health screenings. Additionally, our chapter planned several fundraising events, however, many events were held off due to poor member participation. Lastly, with the addition of graduate students to the chapter, our chapter desperately needs a liaison to better bridge between PharmD members and graduate members. A liaison can help to communicate between two groups of student bodies and to coordinate events among members. Although the officers did not accomplish all our aims, I believe we made a significant improvement in becoming a better chapter, dedicated to the aims of Rho Chi Society. Please look forward to continued improvements and growth from the Alpha Psi chapter in the future years. 

Other information:
Starting in the Fall 2014, the University of Arizona College of Pharmacy launched the Phoenix cohort program and one of the current Rho Chi members from the Class of 2016 is continuing her classroom studies at the Phoenix Biomedical Campus. All general meetings were recorded and delivered to enable this member to be a part of all Rho Chi activities.

Respectively submitted, 

Sue Lee

2014-2015 Rho Chi President

Pharm.D. Candidate c/o 2016

The University of Arizona, College of Pharmacy

Rho Chi President

Appendix 1

Chapter Activities Report 

	[Alpha Psi, University of Arizona] Activity Table
	

	Category of Activity1
	Title of Activity
	Brief Description2
	How Does This Activity Align With the Rho Chi Mission Statement?
	Years the Activity has Been Ongoing?
	If Activity has Been Ongoing for >1 Year, What Evaluations Have Been Done to Assess the Success of the Activity and What Improvements Have Been Done Over the Past Year?
	How Many Members Participated in the Activity?
	How Many Students (non-members) and/or Patients were impacted by the Activity?
	Financial Information for the Activity [Budget Required, Fundraising Amount]

	Intellectual Leadership Activities (i.e., tutoring, sponsored lectures, poster sessions, etc.)
	Pharmacokinetics Review Session
	Review sessions are held prior to all midterm exams 
	The review sessions promote academic excellence and intellectual leadership
	5+ years
	· The success of the reviews are determined based on the number of students attended and also how well students did on each exam

· Each review session was recorded to allow students to be able to watch to the review session if he/she was unable to attend
	4 members lead each review sessions and at least 10 other members attended the review session
	99 students in the Class of 2016 benefitted from the review
	N/A

	
	Fall Academic Achievement Breakfast
	The breakfast is hosted to recognized all students who earned a minimum cumulative GPA of 3.5 or higher during pharmacy school
	The breakfast recognizes academic excellence and intellectual leadership 
	5+ years
	· The time and date was carefully selected based on previous year’s experience to maximize attendance 

· A guest speaker was invited to address students and to inspire future pharmacists 
	15 members
	175 students were invited (Class of 2017, 2016, and 2015)
	The budget for the event was $200

	College of Pharmacy Events [non-academic, non-patient outreach]
	Spring Initiation Banquet
	The banquet is organized to annually to honor the academic achievements students and to induct new members
	The banquet honors academic excellence and fosters professional relationship 
	50+ years
	· Feedbacks received from previous years’ attendees helped to improve the event

· The number of attendees also helped to determine the success of the event

· The budget of the event was reevaluated  
	25 newly inducted members and 11 current members attended the event 
	A total of 49 people attended the event (including new inductees, current members, faculty members, and their guests)
	· ScriptSave made a generous donation of $1,500 
· Additional funding came from the R. Ken Coit Endowed Chair Fund
· The budget for the event was $2,500 

	Patient Outreach Events/ Community Service
	Adopt-A-Family
	This philanthropy event adopts a family for the holidays through the Salvation Army of Tucson 
	The event promotes the Rho Chi’s mission of giving back to the community
	5+
	· The success of the event was based on the our goal to fulfill the family’s wish list of clothing, toys, and a gift card to a local grocery store 
	15 members
	· A family of 6 members received the donation

· At least 100 non-members participated and among them included around 10 faculty members 
	Toys and house goods that totaled up to $100 and $50 gift card to a local grocery store were donated 

	Fundraising Events
	Bake Sale
	A sale of home-items and fruits as a fundraising activity
	All funds obtained from the bake sale were donated to the local community
	10+ years
	· The success of the event was mainly gauged based on the amount raised and items/toys that were donated to the family assigned through the Adopt-A-Family program
· The chapter advertised the bake sale on Facebook page and also through college email
	15 members
	· A family of 6 members received the donation
· At least 100 non-members participated and among them included around 10 faculty members 


	Earned $146.50 


Appendix 2
Rho Chi Chapter Annual Report 

	ITEM
	Amount Debited        ($$ spent)
	Amount Credited      ($$ raised)
	Balance
	Comment

	Balance forward
	
	$3,500
	$3,500
	Balance from last year

	Fall Academic Recognition Breakfast
	$160.00
	
	$3,340
	Ordered food from vendors 

	Sandwiches for September Meeting
	$80.00
	
	$3,260
	

	Pizza for October Meeting
	$60.00
	
	         $3,200
	

	Bake Sale
	
	         $150.00
	         $3,350
	

	Donation to Salvation Army
	$150.00
	
	         $3,200
	Toys and Wal-mart gift card

	Pasta for November Meeting
	$70.00
	             
	                                  $      $3,130
	

	Sandwiches for February Meeting
	$80.00
	
	        $3,050
	

	Pizza for March Meeting
	$60.00
	
	        $2,990
	

	Spring Initiation Banquet 
	$1,800
	
	        $1,190
	

	ScriptSave Donation
	
	      $1,500.00
	        $2,690
	

	R Ken Coit Endowed Chair Fund
	
	       $300.00 
	        $2,900
	

	Chapter/National Membership Dues Collected
	
	      $2,875.00
	        $5,865
	25 new members; $65 national dues and $50 chapter due 

	National Membership Dues paid
	$1,625
	
	        $4,250
	25 members 

	
	
	
	
	


The Rho Chi Society

National Office Contact Information:
Email:  RhoChi@unc.edu

Telephone:  (919) 843-9001

Fax:  (919) 962-0644

Revised 9-12-14

[image: image1.png]